## Village of Ottoville Council May 18, 2017

Members of Village Council met this day in **Special** session in Council chambers, Municipal Center of Ottoville, Ohio at 2:00 pm.

Present Jerold Markward- absent Darren Leis

Carl Ryrne - absent Joseph Morer

Carl Byrne -absent Joseph Moreno

WD Miller Karen Hoersten-absent

Presiding: Mayor Ronald N. Miller

The meeting was opened with members reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

There were no minutes or bills presented.

Putnam County commissioners John Love & Mike Lammers were welcomed to the meeting along with two secretaries. Joe Erhart from Schnipke Engraving, Steve Wittler Utility Director, Chad Knippen; also Phil Hilvers & Don Davies Ottoville Board of Public Affairs. They were all present to discuss the deterioration of the east two manholes in the sanitary sewer gravity line outside of the Village corporation limits. These manholes are in dire need of cleaning & videotaping. The Village would also like to have them lined due to the deterioration of these structures.

After discussion all were in agreement that these costs would be passed on to Schnipke Engraving, as well as any other costs on the sanitary sewer gravity line or forced main sanitary sewer line outside of the corporation.

With no more business meeting was adjourned at 3:00 p.m.	
Mayor	Fiscal Officer